The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting

Minutes from November 20, 2017

Oakland Library~5:00 P.M.
Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Cosette Harman, Fred Fox, Rosie Cupler, and Tina Buckel.  Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Ann Leighton, Georgie Dawson and Amy Bittinger.

Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.
Minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed by the group.  Tina made a motion to accept the minutes.  Fred seconded the motion and all were in favor.  

The Financial Statements for both September and October were reviewed.  Fred asked if a simpler financial statement could be developed, with just a two line summary.  Georgie said she would work on a simple summary. The financial statements for both months were received as presented and filed. 
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed by Thomas.
A Closed Session began at 5:35 p.m.  Cosette made a motion to close the meeting to the public.  Fred seconded the motion and the motion carried.  
Cosette made a motion at 6:15 p.m. to reopen the Public Session.  Rosie seconded the motion and all were in favor.
Items of Old Business were discussed: 

· The Garrett County Board of Education offered support to the Student card initiative by distributing handouts to all of Garrett County’s students. The student cards were altered to allow students to use their more familiar 4-digit lunch pin number to gain access to the Library’s resources. This change initially caused slight issues with database usage, but the problems have been resolved. 
· Thomas discussed the Materials Selection Policy with the group. The Board decided that if someone objects to certain material in the library, that Thomas will handle the initial objection.  Any appeals by the objecting party would go to the Board of Trustees.  

· The Library has still not received any information about the amount of the bequest from the Clarence Ronald Glass estate. Fred asked Georgie about the amount, and she explained that the amount is completely unknown at this time.
· The date for the Business-After-Hours event to be held at the Main Library is scheduled for Thursday, April 12, 2018.  The Board discussed the budget of $4,000 for the event, and the possibility of having more than two choices of drink. They decided to maintain their earlier vote to serve only wine and beer.  A discussion ensued about whether or not to limit the number of drinks per attendee, but no motion was made on the subject.
· The Accident Branch continues to have issues with a particular patron, Michael Shahan. Mr. Shahan owes $1,000 in fines and continues to cause disruptions at that Branch.  Cosette made a motion to send a warning letter to Mr. Shahan and his two step-daughters warning them that they could be banned from the building if their behavior continued to disrupt the operation of the Library. Fred seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.
Items of New Business were discussed:

· Thomas described the benefits of having a membership to the United for Libraries organization.

· Thomas distributed a document, “A Library Board’s Practical Guide to Board Self Evaluation”, published by United for Libraries to each of the Trustees. After some discussion Tina made a motion to have each Trustee complete the self-evaluation by the next Board meeting scheduled for December 18th.  Rosie seconded the motion. All were in favor. Karl asked Georgie to put a note with Carol and Wanda’s packets asking them to complete the self-evaluations and bring them to the next meeting.
· The Library has a subscription to Kaspersky which expires in May 2019.  Thomas expressed concerns about the integrity of the software and suggested looking at other options. The Board asked Thomas to look into other possibilities besides Kaspersky since experts are questioning the security of it.
· Thomas presented the following revised policies for approval:

· Policy 201 - Library Cards:  This revision clarifies ID requirements for obtaining a library card. Rosie made a motion to approve the revised Policy 201 - Library Cards. Tina seconded the motion and the motion carried.
· Policy 202 – Use of Materials:  The revision to this policy is intended to streamline loan periods.  Thomas discussed setting a limit on the total number of items borrowed by any one patron at a time.  He explained that the branch managers and circulation supervisor opposed that extreme of a change to the policy because homeschooling parents check out very large numbers of items and are extremely reliable in returning them.  Thomas will research the number of lost and missing items and bring the statistics to the next meeting.  A vote on this policy will be postponed until the next meeting.

· Policy 203 – Fine and Fee Schedule:  This revision changes the fine per day amount for certain materials.  Children's materials will no longer be fined at $.05 per day, but increased to $.10 per day.  DVDs & Blu-Rays will continue to have fines of $.50 per day.  The long overdue status has been eliminated.  Also, after 30 days an item will be marked lost that has not been returned. Fred made a motion to approve the revised Policy 203 – Fine and Fee Schedule. Cosette seconded the motion and the motion carried. 

· The group had a discussion about giving staff a Christmas bonus and a cost of living increase.  Ann reminded the Board that usually staff members receive a bonus at the end of the calendar year or a cost-of-living increase in January. Karl asked Georgie how much the prior year bonuses have been. Georgie explained that for the past several years the Board has given each staff a $300 bonus after taxes. Rosie made a motion to give each staff member a pre-tax bonus of $150.  Cosette seconded the motion.  The motion passed with one Trustee opposing.

Tina made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM with Rosie seconding the motion.  The next Trustee meeting will be on December 18, 2017 at 5:00 PM at the Oakland Library.  
